Wachusett Earthday Site Committee
Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2011
Attendance: Colleen Abrams, Wachusett Earthday; Diane Dillman, Carol Riches, Paxton; Dennis Lipka, Holden;  Art Allen, Princeton; Nancy Colbert-Puff, Boylston; Silvio Baruzzi, West Boylston
Handouts:  Colleen provided copies of the agenda, Minutes from July 19, 2011, Operations Budget – Town Allocation for July 1, 2012-June 30, 2013, and various income, expense and fund summaries.  
Minutes from July 19, 2011 were accepted with one change to add a “t” to though in John Scannell’s comments on the next to last paragraph on the second page.

FY 2013 Operations Budget – Town Allocation was reviewed and all voted in favor of it as written. All seven towns have paid their shares of the FY 2012 Operations Budget.
Colleen provided an update on Recycle Center operations including income and expenses for collections, fund summary and new construction/renovation on site. The Center spends $1,000 to $3,000 more per hazardous products collection than it brings in on hazardous products fees. These losses are subsidized by fees on other collectibles as well as Town allocations. 

Wachusett Earthday Inc. has $110,000 in the capital fund for the future building and $30,000 in its operating fund. Individual contributions towards the capital fund are up to $11,000. Potential Town contributions to the capital fund were discussed and generally dismissed for FY 2013 due to the poor condition of town budgets and the fact that the Town budget planning processes are already well underway.
A Bulb & Battery shed has been constructed on the site and a second shed will soon be built by Boy Scouts for returnable cans and bottles. The green house trailer has been cleaned, repaired and renovated as a temporary reusable materials storage and distribution center. Two truck containers have been moved to the site for storage. The existing white house trailer may have to be disposed of due to its poor condition and cost to repair.
All towns except Sterling now have a mechanism for distribution of an annual recycling center brochure to all households. The Princeton brochure was sent out earlier this month and the West Boylston brochure is imminent.

A discussion was held regarding the placement of recycling center announcements on town message boards. Colleen stressed how important it is to have the collections advertised to the public, particularly the quarterly HHP collections. 

.

Colleen Abrams and John Scannell (DCR) attended the West Boylston Selectboard meeting earlier this month to discuss modifying the agreement with West Boylston to allow other towns or individuals, from outside the seven towns, to use the center. No decision was reached and the discussions have been continued to a future date. 

A motion was made, and all site team members approved, to support addition of one new town (with watershed affiliation) plus a limited number of subscriptions for individuals. 
There was brief discussion of the new building specifications document, with particular emphasis on the pros and cons of various HVAC systems. Art Allen was asked to look into comparisons.
No date was set for the next Site Team meeting although a suggestion of sometime early next year was made.
Respectfully Submitted,

Art Allen, Princeton 

